Mail merge to 

Chief Education Officers

Local Education Authorities in England




27 June 2001

Dear ………

EDUCATION DEVELOPMENT PLANS FROM 2002 - CONSULTATION ON DRAFT GUIDANCE 

The purpose of this letter is to invite views on the attached draft guidance for the new generation of Education Development Plans that will be required from 2002 onwards.  New plans should be approved by the Secretary of State by the end of March 2002.  Before then LEAs must prepare their plans, consult their schools and other partners, and submit their plans to the Secretary of State for approval.  

We are seeking responses to the attached draft within 12 weeks from the date of this letter, so that the formal guidance can be issued in October.  This means that part of the consultation period necessarily falls in the holiday period.  That is unavoidable if the final version of the guidance is not to be delayed unacceptably.  However, a draft consultation paper, prepared before the general election was called, has been shared with a number of LEAs and others.  The paper gave an indication of the government’s developing thinking on the next generation of EDPs, and has been widely disseminated.  Informal consultation and feedback has indicated a broad measure of support for these proposals. 

The new guidance, when issued, will constitute the Secretary of State’s statutory guidance for the new generation of EDPs to come into operation from April 2002.  New Regulations will be made by the Secretary of State under section 6(1) of the School Standards and Framework Act 1998.  We shall shortly be consulting on draft Regulations to come into force later this year subject to Parliamentary approval. 

The draft guidance reinforces the message of recent guidance on the current generation of EDPs, that EDPs should be working documents.  They should be reviewed and updated in the light of the LEA’s monitoring and evaluation, and review and inspection reports.  LEAs will be able to respond more quickly to changing circumstances if they do not need to seek the Secretary of State’s approval to amendments to their EDPs.  The draft guidance therefore proposes fewer priorities, under broader headings, and offers a broader definition of those amendments to EDPs which can be made without reference to the Secretary of State for re-approval of the whole EDP. 

I should be grateful if comments could be sent, by 19 September, to 

DfES Consultation Unit 

Level 1B

Castle View House

PO Box 12

Runcorn 

Cheshire WA7 2GJ,

Or by email to consultation,edp@dfes.gsi.gov.uk

Enquiries about this letter should be addressed to:

Julia Bonde 020 7925 6266  - email: julia.bonde@dfes.gsi.gov.uk

David Gayther 020 7925 7423  - email: david.gayther@dfes.gsi.gov.uk.

Michael Malt 020 7925 7359  - email: michael.malt@dfes.gsi.gov.uk

Fax 020 7925 7452

Yours sincerely 

Michael Malt

EDPs and Best Practice Team

Standards and Effectiveness Unit 
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